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Date: 09 July 2018 
Our ref:  248684 

Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 

BY EMAIL ONLY 
 Customer Services 
 Hornbeam House 
 Crewe Business Park 
 Electra Way 
 Crewe 
 Cheshire 
 CW1 6GJ 

 T 0300 060 3900 

Dear Richard Wilson 

Planning consultation: Berkswell Neighbourhood Plan SEA / HRA Screening report. 

Thank you for your consultation on the above dated 04 June 2018 which was received by Natural 
England on 04 June 2018. 

Natural England is a non-departmental public body. Our statutory purpose is to ensure that the 
natural environment is conserved, enhanced, and managed for the benefit of present and future 
generations, thereby contributing to sustainable development.    

Where Neighbourhood Plans could have significant environmental effects, they may require a 
Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) under the Environment Assessment of Plans and 
Programmes Regulations 2004. Further guidance on deciding whether the proposals are likely to 
have significant environmental effects and the requirements for consulting Natural England on SEA 
are set out in the National Planning Practice Guidance at:  
http://planningguidance.communities.gov.uk/blog/guidance/strategic-environmental-assessment-
and-sustainability-appraisal/sustainability-appraisal-requirements-for-neighbourhood-plans 

Where a neighbourhood plan could potentially affect a European protected site, it will be necessary 
to screen the plan in relation to the Conservation of Habitats and Species Regulations (2017), as 
amended (the ‘Habitats Regulations’).  One of the basic conditions that will be tested at Examination 
is whether the making of the plan is compatible with European obligations and this includes 
requirements relating to the Habitats Directive, which is transposed into the Habitats Regulations. 

In accordance with Schedule 2 of The Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012, 
a neighbourhood plan cannot be made if the likelihood of significant effects on any 
European Site, either alone (or in combination with other plans and projects) cannot be ruled 
out.  Therefore, measures may need to be incorporated into the neighbourhood plan to ensure that 
any likely significant effects are avoided in order to secure compliance with the Regulations.  A 
screening exercise should be undertaken if there is any doubt about the possible effects of the plan 
on European protected sites.  This will be particularly important if a neighbourhood plan is to 
progress before a local plan has been adopted and/or the neighbourhood plan proposes 
development which has not be assessed and/or included in the Habitats Regulations Assessment 
for the local plan. 

Natural England agrees with the conclusion of the submitted Berkswell Neighbourhood 
Development Plan Strategic Environmental Assessment and Habitats Regulations Assessment 
Screening Report May 2018 

http://planningguidance.communities.gov.uk/blog/guidance/strategic-environmental-assessment-and-sustainability-appraisal/sustainability-appraisal-requirements-for-neighbourhood-plans
http://planningguidance.communities.gov.uk/blog/guidance/strategic-environmental-assessment-and-sustainability-appraisal/sustainability-appraisal-requirements-for-neighbourhood-plans
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If you have any queries relating to the advice in this letter please contact me on 02080 266680. 
  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Caolan Gaffney 
Sustainable Development Adviser 




